
 


 
 

 

 

Mr. Stan Boling, Community Development Director 
Indian River County 
Administration Building A 
1801 27th Street 
Vero Beach, Florida 32960-3388 

Dear Mr. Boling: 

SUBJECT: FM#436848-l; Small County Outreach Program 

 

 

Resurfacing of CR-611/45th Street from 58th Ave/CR-613 to SR-5/US-l 

Thank you for your February 7, 2017 letter regarding the above referenced project. Indian River 
County inquired about Small County Outreach Program (SCOP) funding eligibility to improve 
right of way owned by a Section 298 Water Control District. 

SCOP, as defined in Florida Statute 339.2818, indicates that addressing road-related drainage 
improvements, resurfacing county roads, or constructing safety improvements are eligible for 
funding. 

If the County can demonstrate that the improvements to the Water Control District right of way 
are consistent with the requirements above, the improvements could meet the SCOP program 
eligibility. The County needs to demonstrate the right to construct the improvements within the 
Water Control District's right of way prior to entering into a Joint Participation Agreement (JPA) 
with the Department. 

Currently, the Florida Department of Transportation has no additional SCOP funding available 
for this project, so any additional scope would be at the County's expense. The current 
programming is noted below. 

FOOT contribution 
FY20: $1,017,660 
FY2 l: $264,899 

FOOT subtotal: $1,282,559 
County contribution: $427,520 
Total $1,710,079 
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We look forward to receiving an updated scope and estimate by April 20, 2017. Please ensure 
all elements in the application demonstrate consistency with the statute referenced above. If you 
have any questions or need any clarification, please contact Ms. Sabrina Aubery at (954) 777-
4585 or sabrina.aubery@dot.state.fl.us. 

 


LW/ms 

cc: Phil Matson, lndian River Cnty., MPO Staff Director 
Richard B Szpyrka, P.E., Indian River Cnty., Public Works Director 
Stacy Miller, FOOT, Director of Transportation Development 

FDOTrackcr: 17-01971 



Chanel, Alia 

From: 

Sent: 

To: 

Cc: 

Subject: 

Chanel, Alia on behalf of OReilly, Gerry 

Friday, March 10, 2017 4:37 PM 

D4-MC; Peterson, Scott 

Mitchell, Tatiana; LaHue, Ann; Wilson, Evett; Salazar, Claudia 

Responsible Charge for March 13-16, 2017 

While I am out of the office Monday, March 13, 2017 through Thursday, March 16, 2017 on annual leave and attending 

Executive Committee Meetings in Tallahassee, Howard Webb will be in responsible charge and have my signature 

authority. Please afford Howard your usual cooperation and courtesy. 

Contact Alia Chanel at Ext. 4472 if you have any questions regarding documents that can only be signed by the District 

Secretary. 

Gerry O'Reilly, PE 

District Four Secretary 

Florida Department of Transportation 

Office (954) 777-4411 

Cell (954) 214-1915 
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